From: Goodling, Nick

Sent: Tuesday, December 15, 2015 5:12 PM

To: Hollon, Matt

Cc: Pantalion, Joe; Gale, Alex; Rizer, Lauraine; Vigil, Mapi; Kearfott, Pam; Cotton, Mitzi
Subject: Appraisal of Property for City Acquisitions

Matt —

Please see the below response to the question regarding appraisal requirements for acquisitions of property
by the City. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

The Local Government Code does not set forth appraisal requirements or methodology for voluntary property
acquisitions. The Local Government Code appraisal requirements are limited to certain types of real property
dispositions and eminent domain acquisitions only. While the City generally obtains appraisals in all
acquisitions and dispositions of real property, there is no mandate in Texas law that the City do so for
voluntary floodplain acquisitions. Therefore, instructions provided to appraisers and the method of appraisal
are not dictated by the Local Government Code in these instances.

Further, City Council passed Ordinance No. 20151108-003 with respect to current City-funded buyouts. This
ordinance allows for the appraisal of property as of October 29, 2015.

Nick Goodling

Assistant City Attorney

Land Use and Real Estate

City of Austin Law Department
P.O. Box 1088

Austin, TX 78767-1088

Direct Dial: (512) 974-2409
Fax: (512) 974-6493



